

## Newsletter from The Camillian Social Center Rayong October 2022

Dear Friends and Supporters,

Here we are once again with a newsletter from The Camillian Children's Home (CSC) and The Independent Living Center (IDP) for October 2022. Our children from two homes had a holiday from school this month. During the holiday, our children had a few skill camps to develop their skills and experience. They also volunteered to help the poor people in the local community and share useful items with them during the flooding. These are good life lessons for them and useful skills for their life in the future. At the last, we would like to give our sincere thanks to all the kind Thai people who have brought us many donations of useful items and also, many kind people from overseas who have transferred cash for our center's projects. Thank you all for visiting us and helping.

Our teenagers from The Independ Living Center give their sincere thanks to Mr. Didier Moly who is a director of Les amis des orphelinats de Rayong from France. This month, he paid in cash the full cost to renovate parts of The Independent Living Center building. He is a kind man and he has assisted our teenagers at the Independent's Living Center since it was completed in 2006. Thank you very much for your kindness.









All members in the center give our sincere thanks to Mr.Tom Mulvey from Ireland for supporting into our children's project regular. He is a very kind Irish Man who has helped our center for over 15 years. Thank you for your kind assisting.



On the 1<sup>st</sup> of October, our center organized a volunteer activity for our children know how to assist the work in society. Our children 2 homes assisted to clean rooms and separated tidy anything this is good value for their living life in the future.







On the 1<sup>st</sup> - 2<sup>nd</sup> of October, our kids assisted with the charity booth in many different places with other staff from the center. Some of the other children have helped with the work in the center. We teach our children life skills and how difficult it is to earn a living.

















On the 3<sup>rd</sup> of October, our teenagers have practiced many different types of cooking, this time, they assisted in bakery and beverages. This useful knowledge is a good experience and a possible occupation for their future.







On the 4<sup>th</sup> of October, our staff in the Palliative Care Unit organized many activities to help our patents recovery, they enjoyed doing many entertainment activities, and we hope they will all get better soon.







On the 5<sup>th</sup> of October, our caregivers scheduled exercise for our children in the center. Sometimes we take them to exercise outside, they enjoy that a lot. This is to help with their health.









On the 8<sup>th</sup> of October, all the members of our center were very happy to receive a donation of food and useful items, from a large group of kind people, we thank you very much for all your kindness.





On the 11<sup>th</sup> of October, many different parts of Thailand suffered because of flooding and our members at the center also helped with useful items and some food for poor people during this time. We are very happy and proud to help others where we can.









On the 12<sup>th</sup> of October, our kids and teenagers attended a celebration of Buddhist Lent Day in the center, some of Buddhist patients and staff paid respect to the Buddhist monks. After the ceremony and our children picked up lots of useful items to give to the poor people in the local community. That afternoon our kids spent time on the farm.













Since the  $13^{th}$  - $16^{th}$  of October, our children from both homes attended a skill camp in the center during their holiday from school, this is good life experience.













On the  $17^{th}$  of October, our children helped clean many areas in and around the center, this is good training for their life in the future.







On the 18<sup>th</sup> of October, our teenagers worked on the farm behind The Independent Living Center Building and assisted with cleaning and mowing the grass in the center.







On the 19<sup>th</sup> of October, at this time, our kids are having a holiday from school and they have more time to do activities and also study in an extra class with the French Volunteers that it's good for their studies. Later our kids practiced many music instruments with the 2 French volunteers.













On the 21<sup>st</sup> of October, our children and all the staff in the center very much enjoyed delicious ice-cream with the support of Mr. Atsushi Yamazaki "Donation in memory of Mrs. Masako Yamazaki." who also donated cash to help our PCU patients, phycology and their health. Thank you to Mr. Francesco Ikuji (Khun Yai) for recommending this Japanese Family to support our activities in The Camillian Social Center Rayong. Thanks for all your kindness.







On the 21<sup>st</sup> till 23<sup>rd</sup> of October, all the members were very happy to welcome Mr. Francois Flicoteaux from France, he and his family are very kind people who have help with many different projects at our center, these are good tools to help develop our children's life skills. Thank you for visiting and assisting us.





Flicoteaux's Family

Mr. Francois Flicoteaux



Begin of 28<sup>th</sup> -30<sup>th</sup> of October, our teenagers had a good opportunity to join a catholic activity that we call The Camillian Red Cross, at this time, they did fun and useful activities together which is a good experience for their life in the future.











Our children have schedule for their daily day. After our kids have finished to take a shower and they revised their lessons with the help from caregivers. Moreover, they also have studied extra class with Thai Volunteer on the weekend that it's good at their studies in school.













Begin of this month, some of teenagers returned to our center during their holiday from school and at this time, they did many useful activities which are good experience and useful for their life in the future. At the end of the month, some of our teenager returned to study in school.







GUY TONKOW

Camillian Social Center Rayong 1 / 1 Soi Kiri, Huae Pong, Rayong 21150 Tel 038 - 685480 Fax 038 - 687480 www.hiv-aids-kids.org

E-mail: peter-1884@hotmail.com